
411 West Ocean Boulevard
Long Beach, CA 90802City of Long Beach

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #:  Version: 105-3093 Name: Program Supplement to Administering Agency -
State Agreement No. 07-5108

Status:Type: Contract CCIS

File created: In control:8/18/2005 City Council

On agenda: Final action:8/23/2005 8/23/2005

Title: Recommendation to authorize City Manager to execute a Program Supplement to Administering
Agency - State Agreement No. 07-5108
(075), between the City of Long Beach and Caltrans to formalize federal funding participation and
obtain reimbursement for the rehabilitation of the pavement on Walnut Avenue between 3rd Street
and Pacific Coast Highway.  (Districts 2,6)

Sponsors: Public Works

Indexes: Agreements

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. C-16 sr.pdf

Action ByDate Action ResultVer.

approve recommendationCity Council8/23/2005 1 Pass

Recommendation to authorize City Manager to execute a Program Supplement to Administering
Agency - State Agreement No. 07-5108
(075), between the City of Long Beach and Caltrans to formalize federal funding participation and
obtain reimbursement for the rehabilitation of the pavement on Walnut Avenue between 3rd Street
and Pacific Coast Highway.  (Districts 2,6)

Walnut Avenue between 3rd Street and Pacific Coast Highway is in need of pavement repair work.
This pavement rehabilitation project is eligible for federal funding and is currently being designed. In
order to obtain federal funding, an agreement known as a Program Supplement needs to be
executed by the administering agency (Caltrans) and the City of Long Beach.

Formerly, Caltrans issued the funding agreement prior to the award of a construction contract. Staff
would request execution of the agreement at the time City Council awarded the construction contract.
Caltrans has initiated a new procedure, which requires the City to execute the funding agreement at
the time the project design is authorized.

Staff has received authorization from Caltrans to design the pavement repair work on Walnut Avenue
and is requesting that the City Council authorize the City Manager to execute the funding agreement.
In the future, when the City receives authorization from Caltrans to construct the project, a new
funding agreement will not be necessary. The additional federal funds to reimburse construction and
construction engineering will be added to the funding agreement at that time.

This matter was reviewed by Senior Deputy City Attorney Donna F. Gwin on August 12, and Budget
Management Officer David Wodynski on August 10, 2005. In accordance with the California
Environmental Quality Act, Categorical Exemption Number CEP 69603 has been issued for this
project.
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File #: 05-3093, Version: 1

[Timing Considerations]

Sufficient funding to support this project has been received and budgeted in Capital Improvement
Project No. PW5061 in the Gasoline Tax Street Improvement Fund (SR 181), in the Department of
Public Works (PW). Failure to execute a Program Supplement will result in the loss of federal funds
in the amount of $112,433 for design and another potentia/loss of federal funds in the amount of
$1,293,423 for construction and construction engineering on this project.

Approve recommendation.
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CHRISTINE F. ANDERSEN
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS
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